
CITY OF FRANKLIN 
Community Development Department 

 

 

 

Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver 

Date: April 5, 2019 

Re: Case C 2019-11 Countertop Connections 

 

Summary: 

1. On November 3rd, 2014, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2014-15, 
approving a 5-year tax abatement on real property with a 2% economic development fee for 
Countertop Connections located at 3042 Hudson Street. 

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2018: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2018  Difference 
Employees Retained 10 12 2 
Salaries $251,576 $390,501 $138,925 
New Employees 2 0 -2 
Salaries $58,240 $0 -$58,240 
Total Employees 12 12 0 
Total Salaries $309,816 $390,501 $80,685 
Average Hourly Salaries $12.41 $15.65 $3.23 
Real Property Improvements $400,000 $380,000 -$20,000 

 

3. Countertop Connections estimated in their application that they would hire 2 employees and 
that the average hourly salary would be $12.41. They have hired two employees in the second 
and third quarters of 2016 who are on track to earn $58,240 combined.  This brings the average 
hourly salary to $13.91, which is higher than estimated.  In 2017 Countertop Connections was 
three employees short of the SB-1 estimate; however, the total salaries were higher.  The hourly 
salary was $6.11 over the estimate.  In 2018 the number of employees and average hourly 
salaries meet or exceed SB-1 estimates. 

4. The real property investment is $20,000 under the SB-1 estimate of $400,000 due to 
construction coming in under budget. 

5. The real property tax abatement for Countertop Connections is scheduled to expire in tax year 
2019 payable 2020. The final compliance review will take place in 2020. 

Staff Recommendation: Approval 






